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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #16-1160 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE  October 18, 2016 
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve Contract for City Hall 1st Floor Security Enhancements 

Project – Sun Eagle General Contractors Corporation - $133,639 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a contract, in substantially the form 
attached, with Sun Eagle General Contractors Corporation for the City Hall 1st Floor 
Security Enhancements Project in the amount of $133,639.  
 
Background 
This project is for the remodel and security enhancements of the City of Fort 
Lauderdale’s City Hall first floor lobby. The work to be accomplished under this contract 
includes, but is not limited to, removing and disposing of the existing security desk, 
replacement of existing light fixtures, removal of existing furnishings and exposed wire 
conduits, installation of a new security desk and computer kiosk, installation of new 
carpeted flooring and decorative wall treatments, and coordination and installation of 
electrical conduits per the contract design plan sheets and specifications.   

On August 6, 2016, the Procurement Services Division issued Invitation to Bid No. 263-
11814. The City received three bids in response to the solicitation which were opened 
on September 7, 2016. The bid submitted by Sun Eagle General Contractors 
Corporation has met all of the specifications of the solicitation and has been deemed 
the lowest cost, responsive, and responsible bid.  
 
Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $133,639 for the contract 
award. 
 

Funds available as of  October 1, 2016 

ACCOUNT NUMBER INDEX NAME (Program) 
CHARACTER CODE/  
SUB-OBJECT NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Character) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 
(Character) 

AMOUNT 

331-P12198.331-6599 
CITY HALL SECURITY 

IMPROVEMENTS 
CAPITAL OUTLAY/ 
CONSTRUCTION $185,000 $182,810 $133,639 

   

 TOTAL → $133,639 

 
Strategic Connections 
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This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Internal Support Cylinder, specifically advancing: 
 

 Goal 12: Be a leading government organization, managing resources wisely and 
sustainably 

 Objective 2: Improve employee safety and wellness 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are 
Connected. 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – Bid Tabulation  
Exhibit 2 – Contract 
Exhibit 3 - Solicitation 
 

 
Prepared by:  Khant K. Myat, Public Works  
  James Hemphill, Finance   
  Linda Blanco, Finance 
 
Department Directors: Paul Berg, Public Works  
                                     Kirk Buffington,  Finance 


